


Access to this public document is restricted for legitimate scientific and environmental protection 

purposes only.  Although we wish to promote the protection of the South March Highlands, we also 

need to protect the species-at-risk from those who would exploit or destroy them – including 

developers, poachers, and certain staff members within the municipality of Ottawa and the provincial 

government who have been co-opted by the process of unsustainable development in the SMH. 

You may obtain a full copy of this document by forwarding this document to Paul Renaud 

(paul@renaud.ca) with a brief explanation of who you are and why you need to access it.  Provided that 

your reasons are consistent with the purposes above, instructions on how to obtain this document will 

then be provided to you.  

Accredited researchers, registered field naturalists, and registered members of the South March 

Highlands – Carp River Conservation Inc., will have no difficulty in obtaining access to these materials. 

 


